
 

May 15, 2014 

 

 

The Honorable Thomas V. Mike Miller, Jr. 

President of the Senate  

H–107 State House  

Annapolis, MD 21401 

 

Dear Mr. President: 

 

In accordance with Article II, Section 17 of the Maryland Constitution, today I have 

vetoed Senate Bill 389 – Motor Vehicles – Inspection Certificates for Used Vehicles – 

Procedures. 

 

The bill requires the Automotive Safety Enforcement Division of the Department of 

State Police to establish the manner and format for the submission of an inspection 

certificate for the transfer of a used motor vehicle; establishes that the Division may 

authorize electronic submission of an inspection certificate for a used motor vehicle; 

requires the Division to authorize the use of inspection certificate forms for the 

submission of an inspection certificate; and requires the Department to submit a 

specified report on or before December 1, 2016. 

 

House Bill 246, which was passed by the General Assembly and signed by me, 

accomplishes the same purpose.  Therefore, it is not necessary for me to sign Senate 

Bill 389. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Governor Martin O’Malley 




